
Bloomington Township 
Public Hearing Minutes 
September 2nd, 7:00 PM 

A Public Hearing of the Town of Bloomington was called to order by Chairman Greg Patterson 
September 2nd, 2020 at 7:00 pm.  Roll call was taken and members present were Chairman Greg 
Patterson, supervisors Bill Erdenberger, Joe Kirschbaum and Clerk Jane Patterson. Public 
members in attendance were Pam Henkel, Brad and Jane White. 

Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve the class 3 
publication of the Public Hearing, motion carried. 

A Public Hearing was held in regards to the Discontinue of a Public Way referred to as the 
Unimproved Portion of Cottonwood Road.  Discussion was held between members present and 
the board on how the land would be divided up.  Clerk Jane Patterson explained that this is 
done by the Grant County Tax Lister, Tammy Hampton.  Pam would like some gravel by her 
driveway for a turnaround.  The board agreed that since it is a dead-end road, the Town would 
put gravel by her driveway so vehicles can turn around without entering her yard.   Chairman 
Greg Patterson also explained if that section of property would ever need to be a public road in 
the future, that could be done.  Clerk Jane Patterson will send Brad/Jane White and Pam 
Henkel a copy of the Survey of Plat for the portion to be discontinued. 

Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) to adjourn the Public Hearing at 7:15 pm, 
motion carried.  

Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


